
President’s Report 

January 2015

December 16th we held our “Annual Meeting” to 
address some important  matters for our club. I will 

briefly cover each of them as best as I can. 

• 	� Verna Poorbaugh has decided to handle our LS 
Booklet another year. However, she wishes to pass this 
duty on to someone else and will train them through 
2015. Anyone interested should contact Tim Dirkes.

• 	� Major discussion occurred on continuing our colorful 
news letter with the unanimous decision to do so. 
Containing costs where possible was a concern so if 
you prefer a hard copy by mail watch for a request for 
your preference.

• 	� It was decided to re-acquire Workman Comp. 
Insurance as protection for possible occurrences when 
we hire nonmembers for special club duties. Tim 
Dirkes is already arranging this through our current 
insurance agent.

• 	� An amendment to our By Laws (exactly as presented 
to you in last months news letter) was presented and 
voted  to approve;

	 Section 3.A A person may be elected to membership 
provided he has met the requirements for membership 
as stated in ARTICLE III Section 1. and has attended at 
least 3 Monthly Rides and 1 Annual Ride 
of 3 days or more in the past 18 months, 
and the membership is less than sixty.

• 	� Next months event is Saturday Jan.  
24th Ho-Down / Dinner

hosted again at the Mountain Valley Ranch 
Barn in Ramona. Your invitation is coming 
soon by U.S. mail so keep an eye out for 
the Pony Express rider. The band “Chapped 
Cheeks” will provide some great music and 
dinner will be by Jim n Jan. Hope to see you 

there in casual western attire for foot stomping time.

• 	� The Slate of new Directors was presented and 
approved. Director Terry Brown, Secretary-Treasurer 
Scott Vowles, and V.P. Chuck Gallant will ride along 
side new President Tim Dirkes. 

	 I want to Thank You for the honor of being President 
these past 2 years. —Ted Van Arsdale ❧

•



Happy New Year! Monthly Ride Report

Happy New Year–The last ride of the year Nov.29th& 30th was hosted by Ken and Diana Clark at the Clark Ranch 
in Descanso (Hulburd Grove).Ken has a historic horse stable that he has restored on the property. Festivities started 

Saturday evening with entertainment by our own Johnny Blankenship followed Sunday morning with breakfast 
served by Jim Sheridan to 22 riders.
	 The riders (32 of them) rode out at 10am and enjoyed a beautiful ride with a beer stop at Larry Kuerbis’s Ranch 
(Larry couldn’t be there because he was doing the Hula in Hawaii). We had 61 for dinner for dinner under the oaks 
at Ken’s enjoyed the fire pit and each other—all in all it was a great time a couple of minor glitches but all turned out 
well. Get ready for 2015 and more enjoyable rides in our back country (sometimes we forget how privileged we are 
to go and see the county like we do). Our committees are working hard to put together a fun and enjoyable 2015 for 
our members and guests. 

Monthly Ride Chairman–Chuck Gallant
Members Only Chairman–Don Horn
Annual Ride Chairman–Don Bright
Los Senderos Park–Bill Cuddeback

Membership Chairman–Ted Van Arsdale

  Regards, Tim Dirkes, Pres. Elect 2015 ❧

•

Save the Date!
Reserve the 24th of January for our year end Party

     Ted’s Hoe Down 
Live Music

Great Friends—Food & Drink
Sign up on our website or call Ted or Tim


